
                         
                                    

Mt. WAVERLEY CLUB BULLETIN 
 

                                          Volume 33, Number 20, 15 November 2017  
 

      IMMEDIATE PROGRAMME 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON / GREETER 

 This meeting:  Wednesday 15 November 6pm for 6.30pm start 
LOC Social Night NA 

  Next meeting: Wednesday 22 November 6pm for 6pm start  
LOC Ms Julia Banks – Federal Member for Chisholm Ros/Malcolm 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Glen Watkins. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Corner Atherton Rd and Hanover Sts 
Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7am-1pm (permanently Charlie/Beth) with closing shift 1-2pm (x 2 person 
assisted by Charlie). The address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, 283 Stephenson’s Road Mt Waverley.  
3. Leighoak Club (LOC) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. We meet upstairs unless otherwise indicated. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE TO FIONA CLEARY 0410605233 AND BULLETIN EDITOR 
WOULD ALSO APPRECIATE ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & SUPPORT (MWCIS) IS 
AN IMPORTANT LOCAL COMMUNITY PROJECT FOR THE CLUB. PLEASE BRING TO ROTARY MEETINGS A 
SMALL DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE DONATION BIN, WHICH IS LOCATED IN THE FRONT 
CORNER OF THE MEETING ROOM. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS IN THIS BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK  
YOUR MARKET/ROTARY PROJECT COMMITMENTS ON THIS PAGE AND MARK YOUR DIARIES 
ACCORDINGLY. IF YOU CAN’T MEET DESIGNATED COMMITMENT FOR THE MARKETS OR FOR MEETING 
CHAIR AND GREETER, THEN PLEASE ADVISE ANDREW (FOR MARKETS) AND TERRY OR GLEN (FOR 
CHAIR/GREETER).  

http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/
http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary
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Presidents Report for 15th November 2017. 
 
At Wednesday night’s Club meeting we had as our guest speaker our one and only Geoff Taylor 
who gave us a fascinating insight into Japanese bombing of Australia during WW2 that included 
Darwin, Broome and Townsville, and also gave us an understanding of how the war in the Pacific 
evolved from the bombing on Pearl Harbor and US declaration of war on Japan. Geoff had many 
amazing photographs of the effects of the bombing on Darwin and Broome and included 
photographs of the construction of aerodromes in the remote areas WA (Corunna Downs in 
Pilbara) built by the allies to combat Japanese air superiority. Geoff is to be congratulated on his  

Presentation, involving many hours of research and preparation and who was ably supported by Terry Roche.  
 
Our Club has received the disappointing news that Monash Council has voted to accept the recommendation of the 
Recreational Service team to allocate our annual Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Golf Day to the Cerebral 
Palsy Education Centre (CPEC) for 4 years 2018-2021. At this week’s Board meeting the Board accepted the decision 
and agreed to look into our options to replace this event. The Board also discussed Club fundraising options, including 
the short-listed activities that stemmed from our recent Fundraising Forum, meeting schedules and format, the Club 
Christmas party arrangements, the July to October accounts, and approved the first tranche donation to the Rotary 
Foundation for $1500.00. 
 
Geoff Taylor provided an update with regard to Mount Waverley Heights (ex Sussex Heights) Primary School and DIK 
indicating that he has 3 boxes of school uniforms and expects to receive some desks subject to finding space in the 
DIK warehouse. 
 
The Hamilton Place market was held on Sunday and the weather was just great for the market although quite cool 
earlier then much sunshine. With the absence of our market stalwarts namely Beth, Charlie, Terry, Roger, Mara and 
Fiona we had a new team of members running the market with Rob Parke taking the market co-ordinator’s role for the 
day and doing a great job, Adrian running the BBQ and Philip providing the tow vehicle for the trailer. Thanks also to 
Malcolm, Ros, Robyn, Keith, Glen, Lyn, and Judy Logie-Smith and GLS for their support during the day. Takings for 
the day were stallholders $860.00, marquees $30.00 and food and drinks $413.00 a total of $1,303.00 – a great result. 
I would like to take the opportunity to remind all Club members that when we have any fundraising/project activity and 
members are rostered to help that all members make a note of their required rostered dates/time. If a member is 
unable to attend then it is the member’ responsibility to find a replacement and in-turn to advise the appropriate Club 
Chair of the change.  
 
This week’s Bulletin has notifications from Clubs in our Cluster group for up an coming fundraising events. The RC of 
Glen Waverley are having a fundraiser for Monash Health at a Chinese restaurant in Springvale on 26 November. I 
have attached the relevant information for those of our members would like to attend and make up a table - it sounds 
like a fun evening. Monash Rotaract Club are having a Wine and Cheese Tasting in support of ‘End Trachoma 
2020’ on Saturday 2nd December. Please let me know if you would like to join me to make up a table.  
I attended the Monash A & B Cluster meeting on Friday night and a variety of topics were discussed including 
membership growth, community projects within Monash and joint fundraising options between Cluster Clubs. Our Club 
is in the Monash B cluster along with Waverley, Monash and Oakleigh. Monash A Cluster includes Wheelers Hill, Glen 
Waverley, Clayton and Huntingdale.  
 
Philip McKenzie attended his first District President Elect Training session on Friday night and gained valuable 
knowledge into District operations and the relationship between District and Clubs an important aspect for Philips up 
and coming President’s year. 
 
Next week we have our monthly social night and that will be held in the LOC bistro. The following week, 22nd 
November, we have as our guest speaker Julia Banks MP the Federal member for Chisholm. It would be great if we 
could have a good representation of members, partners and friends for that evening as it is not often we have a 
speaker of such calibre come to our Club as our guest. 
 
See you at LOC.  
Geoff Logie-Smith 



Page 3                                                                                       M.W. Bulletin 15 November 2017 
 

                                             PHOTOS (compliments Adrian)  

 
  Malcolm and Geoff T                                                                                 Paul, MT and Michael 

   
   Terry and Geoff T                                                                                     Chairman Malcolm                                            MT 

  
                               Geoff T and Philip                                        Miranda, Paul and Geoff L-S 
 

                  CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
FOR WEEK 15/11-21/11:  
Congratulations to Philip celebrating 4 years in Rotary on 20th. Happy Birthday to Robyn on 15th.  
 

    MEMBERS ANNOUNCEMENTS  
MONASH ROTARACT FUNDRAISER 
Monash Rotaract's annual Wine and Cheese Tasting is back and both the committee and the club are hoping to see 
many of our Rotarian friends at our event supporting us - we need your help! Please see attached for a copy of our 
flyer, which we hope you will forward on to the members of your club. We would also greatly appreciate you 
advertising this event at your next club meeting. 
 
The details are as follows: 
TIME: Saturday 2nd December at 7.30PM 
PLACE: Glen Waverley Community Centre 
SUPPORTING: End Trachoma 2020 
THEME: Christmas 
COST: $35 early bird (until 18 Nov), $270 for table of 8 
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We have wines from 2 wineries paired with cheeses, along with platters and opportunities to purchase wine. We will 
have a guest speaker (or two!) talking about End Trachoma 2020, as well as games and prizes so bring spare change.  
Last year was a great success, as we raised $1500+ on the night which we were able to donate to the Queen Elizabeth 
Centre’s Therapeutic Garden - and this was only possible with the help of Rotarians!!! 
 
As most of you will know, End Trachoma 2020 is a Rotary Australia initiative, and as Rotaractors, we are doing our bit to 
help prevent trachoma - so we hope you join us in the fight! We are also intending to have Rotaractors attending 
Rotary meetings in the next few weeks, but I will be in touch with you when this has been confirmed. 
 
I look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Kind regards, 
Netania Lim 
President 2017-18 | Rotaract Club of Monash 
p: 0404 995 556 
e: netania@monashrotaract.org.au 
w: www.monashrotaract.org.au 
 
MONASH HEALTH FUNDRAISER 
Marvellous Monash Night 26 Nov  
  
Hi All 
 
As I mentioned on the phone this afternoon, we are having a spectacular evening at a very nice Chinese restaurant in 
Springvale on 26 Nov. If your club could make up a table of 10, that would be wonderful. Even if you can't make up a 10 
we are happy for any Rotarians to join us. I attach a flyer which gives details. It does cost $60 per head but this includes 
dinner and floorshow! Bookings are either direct via Trybooking or just contact me and I will work some magic. 
Hope to see you there! 
 
Jeff Steel 
 
VALE MARGOT ALLCHIN 
 
Dear Malcolm, 
 
Just to let you know that Margot Allchin, wife of Charter member Dr Ed Allchin, passed away peacefully last Sunday. 
Margot was a wonderful family supporter of Dr Ed during his journey as a Rotarian of great distinction at our Club. Ed 
was a great advocate for Australian Rotary Health and St John’s Ambulance. 
 
Regards 
Warren Fricke 
President 2017/18 
Rotary Club of Clayton 
 
From: warren fricke  
Sent: Wednesday, November 8, 2017 6:45 PM 
  
Dear members, 
 
With sadness I wish to advise you of the passing of Margot Allchin, wife of Club Charter member Dr Ed Allchin. 
Members will remember that only a month or so ago it was reported that Margot had been admitted to hospital. Margot 
passed away peacefully last Sunday. 
 
The funeral arrangements have been made for this Friday 10th November at St Leonards Uniting Church, Brighton at 
11.30 am. The Church is situated on the corner or Wolseley Grove and New Street. 
 
Members have already indicated that they will be attending and our Rotary Club is thankful for the support offered to the 
Allchin family at this sad time. 
 
Sincerely 
Warren 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:netania@monashrotaract.org.au
http://www.monashrotaract.org.au
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          CALENDAR/PROGRAMME 
If you are aware that the nominated chairperson will not be available please let the bulletin editor know asap. For venue 
addresses - please refer page 1 of this bulletin. 
 
LEGEND:    black Club Market(s)         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 
Date      Venue   Time  Event (or Topic)             Chairperson & Greeter                      
17 Nov  Bunnings Notting Hill 9-4pm  Bunnings BBQ    Beth 
17 Nov Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Malcolm 
19 Nov Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Geoff T / Keith 
22 Nov LOC  6-8pm Ms Julia Banks – Federal Member for Chisholm Ros/Malcolm 
24 Nov Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Geoff L-S 
26 Nov Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Andrew / Ron 
29 Nov LOC  6-8pm 4 RYPEN students and Sinead Kelly winner  

of the 4-Way Test Speaking Competition  Ros/Malcolm 
1 Dec Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    David 
3 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Pete / Glen 
6 Dec LOC  6-8pm Christmas Dinner & Celebrations  Geoff L-S 
8 Dec Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Terry 
10 Dec Mt Waverley 7-2pm Mt Waverley Market - Christmas Raffle Drawn Charlie/Beth/Roger/Terry  
17 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Paul/Malcolm 
24 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    ?/Don 
31 Dec Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Geoff L-S/ Andrew 
7 Jan Oakleigh 6-1pm Oakleigh Market    Geoff T/Rhonda 
10 Jan TBC  68pm Restaurant meal with RC Monash   NA 
12 Jan Coles P’wood 9.15am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup    Adrian 
17 Jan LOC Restaurant 6-8pm Club Forum - FundraisingSocial Night  NA  

 
 

 

ROMAC - Patricio and the week’s news  
Hello to all our ROMAC volunteers in D9810. Patricio commenced his second 
round of chemotherapy as the markers and blood tests were favorable A full 
three days followed  for the McIntyre family and Norberto supporting Patricio 
through the sickness that the chemicals cause. There were visitors to Seville 
including Timorese  friends and a Pediatric nurse who works at the Dili Hospital 
and is familiar with the ROMAC patients. Thursday and Friday were very quiet 
days for Patricio with little eating and a lot of sleeping.He had picked up by 
Saturday when Kay & Phil Leck visited and on Sunday he was busy around the 
farm and then off fishing. The success of this chemo will be checked on 
Wednesday and hopefully we may get started on planning their return to Timor 
where the final chemotherapy will be done at the Dili Hospital still under the 
guidance of Dr Sullivan  CEO of Oncology. Here are a few photos taken during 
the week and a summary of Patricio's story has been prepared by Southern  
ROMAC and there have been presentations made to several Rotary Clubs by 
acting chairman Norm Casey. Looking forward to a good week and good news 
for Patricio & Norberto.  
Norm Casey 
Acting Chair D9810 ROMAC committee. 
 
Patricio and Norberto returned to Timor 10/11/17 on Virgin Flight 1465 leaving 
Tullamarine at 7.55pm. The stay and medical treatment has saved his life. 
Thanks to all involved and best wishes for a long and happy life Patricio..  
Norm Casey (acting Chairman D9810 ROMAC committee) 


